                                            Sherman Oaks Neighborhood Council
                                            Land Use Committee Special Meeting

                                                          November 28, 2012
                                                                   Minutes

Present: Ron Ziff, Chair, Alicia Bartley, Jackie Diamond 

1.   Call to Order at 6:35pm.

2.   R Ziff, Chair, A. Bartley, J. Diamond
3.   Introduction of elected officials and staff:
     Jonathan Brand, CD 4 Planning Deputy.
4.  Presentations for possible uses of the Buckley Neighborhood Protection Fund

     This meeting was requested by Committee of Neighbors of the Buckley School to hear presentations and discuss their merits.  Speakers giving presentations were given ten minutes each to speak and were allowed follow-up time for questions.

 _   Donation of funds to assist the Santa Monica Conservancy in the last acquisition of a parcel of land needed to complete the wildlife corridor in Fossil Ridge Park.  This donation would be a deposit to secure further funding.  The Conservancy will complete the negotiations.
_    Utilize the funds to install traffic monitoring devices in the streets (Stansbury, ValleyVista and Camino de la Cumbre) for ongoing traffic compliance by the school.  
_    A new traffic light at the intersection of Valley Vista and Beverly Glen.  This intersection has numerous traffic mishaps and a great increase in traffic, dangerous conditions may result in a fatality.  Cars stack for two to two-and-a-half hours every morning.
 _   Trim the trees along Stansbury Ave.
_    Hire 2-3 individuals each month to clean the street.

The following individuals submitted speaker cards on this matter:

A. Newman, K. Flood, S.Weiss, S. Kesselman, C. Knizek, 
V. Gumbiner, K. Flaherty, D. Tardino, L. Goetzman, A. Bohn,

R. Schmidt, E. Pole, A. George, I. Silberman, I. Brown, A.Fried,

M. Brown, S. Hollihan.
Chair Ziff commented that the funds were deposited with the City of LA at the time of the new CUP was issued to the school and are being held till the neighborhood decides the desired use or uses.  Many of the individuals spoke in support of the purchase of land by the SM Mountain Conservancy to complete the wildlife corridor.  A suggested additional crosswalk be painted on the east side of the intersection of Stansbury and Valley Vista would make for a safer crossing during traffic.  J. Brand, Planning Deputy will look into this idea.
Meeting adjourned at 7:45.
